Approved Minutes of Kittery Conservation Commission Meeting 6/2/22

The meeting was opened at 5:15 pm.

Attending the meeting were Earldean Wells, Lois Marshall, Clayton Smith, Don Moore, Ed Thompson.
The previous meeting’s minutes were amended and approved as amended.

Legion’s Pond assessment funding may be done through an RFP, with $35,000 from a federal source and
$30,000 from the town.

Parson’s Pond assessment may be funded through TIFF funds. Currently, there is to be a neighborhood
ad hoc committee under the City Council. There are volunteers taking pictures and making observations
of the area.

The memorial service for Steve Hall at the Haley Road end of Town Forest will be on July 3. Currently, Ed
Thompson is looking at getting the plaque. The process will probably take longer than until the
memorial service.

Planning Board information
32 Pocahontas Rd. is making alterations to their plans to align with the guidelines.
523 Route 1, Aroma Joe's has been approved.
41 Route 236, the sketched plan has been accepted by the board.
Terra Cotta Pasta on Route 1 has had their plan approved.
The Wyman Ave conversion from a rooming house to condos is still being considered.
34 Whipple Rd is in process.
The Badger’s Island West project goes to the Port Authority on June 9.
16 Ridgewood Dr off Martin Rd is being considered.
No other business was presented.
A motion to adjourn was seconded and passed.

The meeting adjourned at 6:10 pm.

Submitted Lois Marshall



